
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 NOVEMBER 2007 


IOS.114/07
DALSTON CONSERVATION AREA REVIEW
Councillor Allison, having declared a personal interest, remained within the meeting room and took part in discussion on the matter.

The Conservation Officer (Mr Messenger) presented report DS.112/07 containing an appraisal of both the existing Dalston Conservation Area and the adjoining parts of the village.  

The report examined the character and quality of the village and the possibility of extending the Conservation Area.  The key issues for concern relating to protecting, strengthening and enhancing the character of the area were also highlighted.

Mr and Mrs Auld (Dalston Parish Council) were in attendance at the meeting and, with the permission of the Vice-Chairman, addressed the Committee.

Mrs Auld stated that she had only become aware of the matter via the Council’s web site and therefore the Parish Council had not had an opportunity to consider the same.

The report followed work done on the Dalston Design Statement and it was important that the Dalston Conservation Area was reviewed.  The initial consultation took place at a site meeting attended by three parishioners and therefore the Parish Council had been involved from the beginning.

Consultation with parishioners on the issues of traffic and parking would end tomorrow and the Parish Council proposed to hold a public consultation and exhibition early in the New Year.  Mrs Auld felt that it would be a good idea to work with the City Council with a view to holding a combined event.

Mrs Auld referred to key issues contained within the report, all of which were being looked at actively by the Parish Council.

Mr Auld then commented that, although the Parish Council had not seen this excellent report, they would be delighted that it was coming forward at this time.

Traffic was very important and was likely to get worse over the next few years. Much could therefore come out of a well planned consultation and he hoped that the matter could be taken forward as suggested.

In considering the report, Members raised the following comments and observations:

(a) A Member (in his capacity of Ward Councillor) said the views of the Parish Council could be sought regarding The Green and enhancing the surface of the areas damaged by parking or by introducing parking management.  He noted that the Conservation Area would be bigger under the review and felt that residents may not be happy with that.

(b) In response to a question Mr Messenger stated that not much could be done regarding the present appearance of the Garage in Dalston.

Mr Auld added that the owner had attended the last meeting of the Parish Council when issues had been discussed, but that had not had a great deal of effect.

(c) A Member noted that reference was made to the use of local materials, but questioned the potential scope for using the local workforce.

Mr Messenger replied that the difficulty was finding people with the necessary level of expertise within the County.

RESOLVED – (1) That report DS.112/07 be referred to the Executive for consideration.

(2) That a public meeting and exhibition be organised in Dalston (in conjunction with Dalston Parish Council) to outline the appraisal and its proposals, together with a consultation leaflet for the general public.

(3) That following the consultation exercise the responses be assessed and the amended proposals set out in a final document consisting of an Appraisal and Management Plan for consideration by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee. 







